
 

Dear parents and students,  

 

Bullying is a pattern of aggressive, intentional or deliberately hostile behavior that occurs repeatedly and 

over time.  Bullying behaviors normally fall into three categories, physical, emotional, and verbal, and 

may include, but are not limited to, intimidation, assault; extortion; oral or written threats; teasing; 

putdowns; name-calling; threatening looks; gestures, or actions; rumors; false accusations; hazing, social 

isolation, and cyber-bullying. 

Greenfield School District is committed to creating a safe, respectful learning environment for all 

students.  Bullying of students occurring in the schools is strictly prohibited and will not be tolerated. 

School personnel at Greenfield High School receive in-service training on anti-bullying procedures.   

We encourage students and parents who become aware of an act of bullying to immediately report the 

incident to school personnel for investigation.  Any student who retaliates against another for reporting 

bullying will also be subject to consequences.   

I look forward to working with you and helping in any way that I can. If you have questions please do not 

hesitate to contact me. I can be reached at mstruif@greenfieldschools.org, or you can call me at 217-

368-2219. 

Sincerely,  

 

Missy Struif 

School Counselor 

 


